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The winter months have been a fairly busy time with a number of events and activities from work shops to political activities.

Human rights are an issue that we must view all decisions that impact our members through. We must ask what are the implications for members of our workforce that belong to a designated group or who are protected under one of the prohibited grounds in the Canadian Human Rights Act.  This is especially critical right now as we look at the list of our members who are impacted by the pending cutbacks.

I know that within my own section there is a strong possibility a number of people who are impacted are older and may have been targeted simply because there is a belief they are ready to retire. Be that as it may age is not a valid reason to cut someone, especially when the cuts were supposed to be position based not person based. Ageism is an area that is sneaking up on use and we must be aware this is happening.

Mental health is another area that continues to be a concern and we only see this issue growing as stress levels skyrocket. I am working to locate as many resources and training sessions on dealing with mental health as possible. Last November I took a course on stress management in the workplace at the Canadian School of Public Service and it has and will continue to come in handy.

Below I have listed the activities I have attended in my capacity as your national human rights advisor. Because I am located in Winnipeg I do my best to attend meetings of the local PSAC human rights committee as they often have speakers of interest and share information from across the federal government and the local community.
January 2012:
Winnipeg PSAC Human Rights Committee

February 2012:
Briefing by CIDA hosted by Manitoba Council on International Cooperation reference reconstruction in Haiti

Winnipeg Chamber of Commerce Briefing provided by KPMG and CFIB on Building and Keeping a Productive Workforce. (CFIB talking about minimum wages and pensions)

Manitoba Human Rights Commission course on Harassment in the Workplace

Winnipeg PSAC Human Rights Committee

Winnipeg Regional Women’s Committee (PSAC)
March 2012:

International Women’s Day breakfast hosted by Manitoba Federation of Labour

International Women’s Day reception at Manitoba Legislature hosted by labour minister Jennifer Howard- focus women in business
International Women’s Day PSAC film fest and reception – also provision of information on range of services and resources for women including mental health

PSAC Web based presentation on pending federal budget and job cuts

PSAC Budget Watch meeting in Winnipeg

Attended Prairie Leadership Meeting, Edmonton, on invitation from PSAC Prairie VP Robyn Benson.

UNDE human rights coordinator’s meeting in Ottawa (two days)
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